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Circular: 038 
 

  24 April 2020. 
 
Dear Resident 
 
ALERT LEVELS AND PLANNING FOR THE FUTURE. 
 
As we are starting to settle into our new “Not so usual” we need to be realistic about the fact that we will very 
likely be in some form of restriction until at least August or even September this year.  Being part of the more 
vulnerable community during this period means that we will have to apply social distancing for quite some time 
still. 
 
As some sectors go back to work, we need to start getting into our new routines of planning our shopping ahead 
and ordering on line.  The drivers that has been helping us out in collecting medication and food items, need to go 
back to their day jobs next week and we will no longer have the luxury of regular collections and same day 
deliveries. 
 
So please can I ask that you start by planning your food shopping in advance so that it may be delivered to the 
Village. 
 
Please start planning for your next repeat script medication as well as you’re over the counter medication. 
Arrange with Dischem in advance to get deliveries done so that you don’t run out.  If your script is at Clicks who 
don’t deliver, we will send one of our staff members to do collection once a week only.  This will mean that some 
advance planning and coordination is required here. 
 
I have been inundated with calls from Residents wanting to go out to tend to non-essential services.  A lot of 
requests were for medical appointments and valid reasons.  Please remember that when you are going out of the 
Village, you have been exposed to other people and you don’t know if you have been exposed to the COVID19 
virus.  Thus, if you have left the Village for any reason you are to self-isolate for 14 days to see if you have any 
symptoms and to prevent spreading the virus in the event that you might have contracted the Virus unknowingly.   
 
I have fielded numerous complaints about walkers congregating in groups and not applying the 2-meter distancing.  
Please be aware of your movements and respect the other residents in the Village by protecting them and yourself. 
Also, you need to be wearing a mask when you go outside for walking or exercising.  If you are going to be in any 
public space you need to wear a mask. It is law.  
 

For all those residents who will be making their way to the clubhouse for a quick haircut with Jenny this week, 

please make sure you have your mask on or you will be turned away. 

Warm Regards 

 

Wilma Swart                        

Village Manager 


